The Honorable Larry Phillips

June 1, 2005

Page 3

June 1, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

I am pleased to transmit the work plan for a targeted Superior Court Operational Master Plan (OMP), along with a review of Superior Court’s Legal and Financial Obligations (LFOs).  In the 2005 King County Annual Budget Ordinance 15083, the King County Council adopted two companion provisos, one for the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) and one for Superior Court, requiring the submittal of a work plan for a targeted Superior Court OMP for the Court’s juvenile, family law and supporting therapeutic courts.  Also specified in the Superior Court proviso is the transmittal of a review of the Court’s LFOs.  As required in the proviso, the detailed work plan includes a scope of work, tasks, schedule, needed resources, and milestones.  It also contains a description of the proposed group responsible for oversight of the planning effort and a listing of other agencies, both County and otherwise, that will be invited to participate in the planning work for Court’s juvenile, family law and supporting therapeutic courts.

In the spring of 2005, Superior Court and the Office of Management and Budget convened a work group to jointly and collaboratively prepare the work plan for Superior Court’s juvenile, family law and supporting therapeutic court’s targeted OMP.  The work group also included representatives from the departments of Judicial Administration, Community and Human Services, the Public Defender, the Prosecuting Attorney.  In addition, OMB and Court staff actively sought input from Council staff as the work plan was developed.
The targeted OMP for juvenile, family law and supporting therapeutic courts will accomplish three things: 

1.  Document the current operations of juvenile, family law and supporting therapeutic courts, including space usage and business practices; the use of technology in managing case information and assisting clients; and the use of space both by the Court and other organizations offering case related services to children and families.  

2.  Identify potential operational changes and revisions in the use of space that could improve delivery of juvenile, family law and supporting therapeutic court services, particularly as population demographics and other drivers change.

3.  Propose alternatives for improving service delivery in juvenile, family law and supporting therapeutic courts.  Alternatives may include operational changes and/or revisions in use of space.  If space use changes are suggested, the conclusion of the operational master planning effort would be followed by a subsequent facilities master plan (FMP), pursuant to County code.

We expect the OMP process to present the Court and all of its criminal justice partners with the information needed to continue to develop and provide the best possible level of service to children and families involved in our justice system. 

The Court, project staff, and I are equally committed to maintaining our collaborative working relationship with the King County Council, children and family justice stakeholders, and service providers to complete the OMP within a one-year horizon.  The schedule included in this work plan represents an optimal timeframe for completion of the OMP and we will keep Councilmembers updated on the progress on the OMP schedule.  It is the intent of the OMP groups to meet and manage the schedule with a transmittal date of May 31, 2006. 

If you have any questions, please contact Bob Cowan, Director of the Office of Management and Budget, at (206) 296-3434, or Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer for Superior Court, at (206) 296-9327.  My staff and I look forward to working collaboratively with the Court, various King County departments and Council, as we together complete the operational master plan.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:    Scott White, Chief of Staff




   Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




   Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee




   Clifton Curry, Senior Legislative Analyst, LJHS Committee




   Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

The Honorable Richard Eadie, Presiding Judge, King County Superior Court

The Honorable Patricia Clark, Chief Juvenile Judge, King County Superior Court

The Honorable Norm Maleng, King County Prosecuting Attorney

Paul Sherfey, Chief Administrative Officer, King County Superior Court

Barbara Miner, Director, Department of Judicial Administration

Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services

Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)

Kathy Brown, Division Director, Facilities Management, DES

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget (OMB)

Toni Rezab, Senior Policy Analyst, OMB

Kelli Carroll, Senior Policy Analyst, OMB


John Amos, Budget Section Supervisor, OMB

Reed Holtgeerts, Director-Designee, Department of Adult and Juvenile Detention (DAJD)


Michael Gedeon, Interim Chief of Operations, DAJD 

